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Once again, we have had a very busy start to the new session 2016-17 with pupils and staff already settled into new timetables and ready to take up the challenges of a new academic year. 

Returning to school in August, we were greeted with a very impressive set of SQA examination results, indeed the best ever results achieved by our outstanding S4 – 6 students.  As a result, the school remains in the top twenty percent of schools in Scotland. Your children and staff deserve great credit for achieving such high standards and I thank you once again for the support you give us as parents and carers.

Vision, Values & Aims

After consultation with pupils, staff, parents and partners, St Luke’s High School has an agreed statement of its vision, values and aims.  I have attached a copy and you will also see it displayed on our school noticeboard in St John’s and St Thomas’ churches.  I look forward to working with you to achieve this for our children and community.

ST LUKE’S CHARTER




The St Luke’s High School Charter sets out the responsibilities of pupils, staff and parents / carers in ensuring that we maintain the highest standards of learning and teaching, participation and behaviour throughout the school community.  The charter is prominently displayed in all teaching and social areas across the school and can be found on the school website.  I have attached a copy at the end of the newsletter for your information.  Please discuss the Charter with your children and support the high standards expected of all.                                                         
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ST LUKE’S STUDENT LEADERSHIP  
St Luke’s Student Leadership Strategy was launched at the start of last school session following consultation with staff, pupils and parents/carers who agreed on the layout and content the Leadership Strategy promoted across the 4 Contexts for Learning: Interdisciplinary Learning, the Ethos and Life of the School, the Curriculum and Personal Development. The Strategy sets out the responsibilities of pupils, staff and parent/carers in ensuring that we continue to maintain the highest standards of Learning and Teaching while providing student leadership opportunities across these 4 contexts. The Student Leadership Strategy is displayed in all teaching and social areas across the school and can also be found on the school website. I have attached a copy at the end of the newsletter for your information.

Dressing for Excellence    
You are aware, the Education Committee and the Education Department of East Renfrewshire Council have given their support to schools in securing continuous improvement in the wearing of school uniform.  A leaflet from the council entitled “Dressing for Excellence” which outlines for parents/carers the rationale, expectations and the details regarding items of uniform, can be found on the Council website.                                 

We continue to promote our own message regarding uniform, and the pupils are in no doubt about the high standards we expect and indeed have met these expectations and are very professionally dressed for school. It is our ambition that all pupils will wear their blazers with pride. We are grateful for the ongoing support we have enjoyed from parents/carers and ask for your assistance in working with us to ensure that all pupils continue to ‘Dress for Excellence’ throughout the session.

A leaflet detailing our uniform can be viewed on the school website, in the school handbook, and in pupil planners. 

ReForm

Due to the success of the school uniform recycling campaign, we are continuing to collect and recycle school uniform and PE kit.  Please send in any items which no longer fit but are in good condition.  They can be left in the labelled recycling bin outside the pupil support office.  Many thanks again to all pupils and parents/carers who have supported this initiative since it was launched. 
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CLUBS & ACTIVITIES BOOKLET

We are pleased to report that our Clubs & Activities Booklet and overview for 2016-17 is now available from our school website. This details all the opportunities available to our students in all year groups that our faculty staff have organised throughout the school week. We would encourage all students to take a look at what we have on offer and sign up for as many opportunities as they can. As new activities present themselves, we will update the booklet and inform students at year group assemblies. Please visit the school website at https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/StLukes/. 
ST. LUKE’S HEAD BOY AND GIRL ELECTION 2016/2017  
Senior pupils and staff recently elected a new head boy and head girl for this session. Michael McEvoy and Lucy Deehan are the newly elected representatives of the senior school. This year we also have introduced the new roles of Depute Head Boy and Girl who are Adam Canning and Carmen Cassidy. I have every confidence that all four students will be outstanding ambassadors for the school community.  A number of other students have been appointed to Senior Prefect roles within the framework of Student Leadership.

PUPIL SUPPORT  
The pupil support team are delighted that all pupils, and in particular our new First Year, have settled so well into the new school session.  We have redesigned our Pupil Support Team leaflet and issued it to all pupils.  This leaflet outlines our aims and the support that we offer our pupils, as well as our contact details.

S1 students have made an excellent start to their first term at St Luke’s. We have been so impressed with the standard of uniform and would like to take this opportunity to thank all parents and carers for your continued support of the East Renfrewshire Dressing for Excellence Policy. 
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Free School Meals
If you think your family might be entitled to free school meals, please apply.  There is further information at the back of the newsletter and http://www.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk/
Radio Garden City – St Luke’s

Green shoots of optimism in 2016!  Adult volunteers from Voluntary Action East Renfrewshire have had a tremendous impact on the school garden and surrounding areas. They have reorganised, cleared out and dug over large areas of our garden.  They have cleared and enhanced the memorial garden at the main entrance to the school and have started to look after the wild garden at the front of the school.  New trees have been planted along the fence and a rescued tree which could grow to over 30 metres has been planted just outside the school garden area. 

At the end of May, Ms Girasoli’s Science class took up a planting challenge in the poly tunnel, each pupil with their own growbag planted courgette, cucumber and tomato plants.  They produced several kilograms of vegetables which have been put to good use in Home Economic classes.  Class pupils also planted and successfully grew herbs in our first pallet planter.  
Mr Balmer’s check-in group successfully planted pepper plants and sunflowers, and a bumper crop of potatoes is awaiting a digging squad – anyone interested?
Walk A Mile  
A group of S3 pupils are organising an Walk A Mile activity in November for S1 pupils to be accompanied by their S6 Buddies. Pupils will Walk A Mile around the local area keeping as close park areas as possible to  raise awareness about positive mental health as part of the  national campaign led by See Me highlighting stigma, prejudice and discrimination. Our Campus Police Officer will coordinate safety issues and adult volunteers the Council’s Leisure Trust will be hand to support and supervise pupils alongside class teachers.

SafeguardSt Luke’s/The Social Network

PC Michael Goldie and Joe Herd, Social Justice Manager are delivering the Safeguardstluke’s programme again this year with S2 pupils. The focus is on crime, criminal justice systems and community support.  They are also delivering the Social Network Programme with a group of S1 pupils. The programme looks at social skills and resilience.
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St Luke’s Youth Development Programme

Eighteen S4 and S5 pupils recently took part in the Youth Development Programme as part of their Personal Development course. The Programme looks at work with young people and volunteering as routes to employment and part time work. Pupils attended development day sessions at The Edge, Newton Mearns and a residential activity at Barnbrock Campsite and Castle Semple Loch within Clyde Muirshiel Regional Park.  S5 pupils focussed on Developing The Young Workforce.
LANGUAGE AND COMMUNICATION FACULTY   
Library
We welcome Ms Laura Helyer to St Luke’s as our new librarian. 

S1 French Alphabet Competition
Our annual alphabet competition for pupils in S1 French is well underway, with pupils’ finished work being displayed in the modern languages corridor. As always the standard of entries is very high. Prizes will be awarded at assembly during the last week of term.
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European Day of Languages
All of our S1 pupils took part in our annual celebration of the European Day of Languages in an Interdisciplinary Learning project between French and Social Subjects on Thursday 22 September. This is an afternoon of quizzes, team challenges and even learning some Spanish and Italian, as well as famous landmarks and national anthems. Pupils thoroughly enjoy the various activities and celebrating all things European.

Language Assistant

We welcome Ophélie Reuille to the faculty as our language assistant. Ophélie is from Besançon in the North East of France and will spend the year working with us.

1+2 Initiative
The 1+2 initiative, introduced by the Scottish government in 2012, aims to increase pupils’ learning of a foreign language in the BGE from one to two. Our current S1 have therefore enjoyed three years of learning Italian in P5, P6 and P7 (with one lesson a month) in addition to the provision of French. From the start of the second term in October, first year pupils will continue to receive a monthly input of Italian in which they will learn the basics of the language and find out more about Italian customs and culture. Our new S2 will also continue with an Italian lesson on a monthly basis.

Italy Trip  
A group of S6 students and two S4 pupils set off for Lucca in Italy on Saturday 24 September for an Interdisciplinary trip organised by the faculties of Language and Communication and Creative Arts. Accompanied by Miss Champin and Mr Jenkins, the pupils had the opportunity to experience Italian art and culture with day trips to Florence and Siena, as well as either perfecting their language skills or learning some Italian as beginners.
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Euroscola 2016
The selection process for Euroscola 2017, funded by the Rotary Club of Barrhead, is now underway. Internal interviews for our Advanced Higher French candidates will take place late October 2016. This is a fantastic opportunity for one of our S6 pupils to attend the European Parliament in Strasbourg and we wish them all the best of luck in the preliminary stages.

S2 Interdisciplinary Project
Our S2 have been working on their Interdisciplinary Project with English and Science.  Pupils are learning about renewable energy in science and use this knowledge to develop their debating skills in English. The project culminates in the finalists of the inter class debates taking to the podium in the library to debate in front of their year group and to a team of judges comprising of Science and English teachers. May the best team win!

Public Speaking/Debating
We have enjoyed considerable success in recent years in both Public Speaking and Debating and will continue to enter local and regional competitions this year. Our senior team will take part in the Rotary Youth Speaks competition in early November.

Literacy League
The S1 Literacy League was set up seven years ago to encourage all pupils in first year to read more fiction and non-fiction for enjoyment. Overseen by Mr Sharp and our senior librarians, all first year pupils have now been organised into their respective teams, based on characters in literature and their team pictures are on display on the Literacy League board in the library.

SCIENCE FACULTY  
Science Club  

The S1/S2 Science club continues to be a great success for all science enthusiasts on Friday lunchtime in Science room 5.  Miss Watson and Miss Chase lead the club with the help of some sixth year peer educators.  Each week pupils in first year carry out new and exciting science experiments, including; making a hovercraft and competing to race your creation, investigating which type of fizzy drink produces the highest fountain with Mentos - a very wet experience indeed.  All first year pupils are welcome at the club.  Pupils who complete a full Science investigation can apply for a prestigious CREST award at Bronze level.   
Nuffield Celebration Event  

Congratulations to Saverah Anwaar-Bhatti who completed a Science Research placement with the Nuffield Scheme for schools during the summer holidays at the University of Glasgow.  Saverah worked with research scientists to investigate stress factors on human physiological responses. She celebrated her research by presenting her work at the conference.  Saverah can now apply for a Gold CREST award.  Well done Saverah!
Reporter of the Week   

S1 and S2 pupils have been getting the whole family involved in their home learning by researching items in the news relating to Science and Technology.  The pupils then report their findings to the class.  So far we have enjoyed presentations about some interesting new developments from Daniella Taylor from 1A, Hayley Henderson from 1D, Bevan Cornez in 2A and David Farquhar in 1F.  
MATHEMATICS & NUMERACY FACULTY  
Staff Update

Following Mr Iain McLean’s departure to take up the post of Depute Head in St Columba’s High School in Gourock, Mr Graham Baird has been permanently appointed as Principal Teacher of Mathematics & Numeracy.  In addition to this, Mr Jonathan O’Donnell and Miss Rachael Moran have both been appointed as permanent members of the Mathematics and Numeracy Faculty.

Disneyland Paris 2017

Following the success of the trip to Disneyland Resort Paris in February 2015, the Faculty of Mathematics and Numeracy will be taking 40 S2 pupils to Disneyland Paris in February 2017.  The object of the 4 day trip is both educational and fun and provides pupils with a chance to learn about their subject in a highly stimulating, real life environment from leading practitioners in their fields.

S1-3 Numeracy Ninjas  
Pupils in S1 to S3 have been enjoying our recently launched Numeracy Ninja programme.

The pupils have been competing against one another on a weekly basis to achieve as high a belt as possible.  Pupils will be presented with their half term certificates before the October week.
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S1-3 Puzzle of the Fortnight

Can you solve it?  Join in with our S1-3 pupils and try our fortnightly Intermediate and Advanced puzzle.  All details can be found on the news feed of our Faculty Website.

UKMT Junior Challenge

Well done to Mr Baird’s and Mr O’Donnell’s S1 & S2 classes who participated in the junior challenge back in May.  Overall there were 2 Silver and 13 Bronze certificates awarded. Congratulations to Iain High (current S3) who scored the best result in the school!
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CREATIVE ARTS FACULTY

Drama

Back to the 80’s 

The August term got underway with auditions for Back to the 80’s.  Rehearsals are going well with pupils learning lines, practising songs and mastering dance steps.  The production will be performed on the12th and 13th January 2017 at Eastwood Park Theatre.  Tickets will go on sale in November – look out for more details!
 INCLUDEPICTURE "http://www.steelworksacademy.co.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/images/3723%20(7148).jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET     
Edinburgh Festival

Another wonderful day at the festival seeing three great productions, lots of walking, delicious food and weird and wonderful people.  Even managed to chat to some actors.  Roll on next year!!

Higher Drama

Higher Drama pupils have been working hard writing their own plays.  Rehearsals are in full swing, with pupils’ taking responsibility for all aspects of their plays; writing, directing, acting and all theatre arts.  Pupils will be performing their plays before 13th October.  Tickets are £3/2 and are available from Mrs Gracie. 

Coming soon in Drama

Grain in the Blood – Tron Theatre, October, Advanced Higher pupils

The Rivals  – Citizens Theatre, November, Higher pupils 

Pantomime,  The Snaw Queen – The Tron, S1/6, December

Rehearsals

Monday lunchtime and Wednesday After school – Back to the 80’s Rehearsals

Friday After school – Back to the 80’s Dance Rehearsals.
Art & Design
Art Club

Art club this year has been very well attended by an enthusiastic group of S1 and 2 pupils. They are currently working with recycled cardboard to create favelas, inspired by the Rio Oympics.

Clubs

Thursday, lunchtime - Art Club

Every day, lunchtime S4-6 – NQ Art and Design

Competitions

Congratulations to S2 pupils who won the badge design competition for Barrhead Housing Association's 30th Anniversary. The three winners enjoyed the fun day celebrations and even got their portraits drawn for free. Congratulations girls! The winners were: Ania Badnarz (1st)  Victoria Bradley (2nd) and Abigail Birse (3rd).

There was further success for Emily Watson and Weronika Shroeder who won first and second prizes in a national competition organized by Strathclyde Police about the dangers of fake goods. The girls produced work of exceptionally high quality and won an I-Pad and vouchers.

Forthcoming Events

BGE Exhibition - There will be an exhibition of S1-S3 work in the Art Department launched on Tuesday October 4th to coincide with the S1 Parents information Evening and running until Friday 28th October. It is well worth seeing and is an excellent opportunity to see the work that is produced by our young artists.  There will also be a competition to win a hamper – good luck!
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Music

Congratulations to our Choir who delighted us with wonderful music at our Senior School Awards Ceremony at St Luke’s High School on the 21st September. 
Clubs

Music activities are already in full swing with a range of extra-curricular activities on offer throughout the school week. The Music staff encourages and welcomes pupils of all ages and abilities to join the range of musical groups on offer, not only to improve their skills, but also to provide them with an enjoyable and enriching musical experience outside the classroom.
Monday lunchtime- Trad Band

Tuesday lunchtime- School Show Rehearsals 

Wednesday lunchtime- Soul Band, Brass Group

Thursday lunchtime- Choir

Friday lunchtime- School Show Rehearsals, Percussion Ensemble

Every day, break and lunchtime – S3-6 Practical revision
Forthcoming Events

The Journey to Advent to Christmas – Thursday 14th December at 7.00pm

PHYSICAL EDUCATION & HEALTH FACULTY  
National Progression Award
This session a new National Progression Award in Exercise and Fitness Leadership has been offered to S5 and S6 pupils.  There has been a very good uptake for this course, which is a good lead-in to college courses relating to Fitness and the Fitness Industry.  The course involves learning training methods for cardiorespiratory endurance methods to improve fitness through fixed weight and circuit training.  Safety aspects of training are covered, plus the health benefits to 
the cardiovascular system emphasised.  The pupils have not only become aware of how to train others to improve health and fitness but have, through participation, greatly improved their own fitness!

In the next couple of months we hope to have guest speakers from the Fitness Industry to further motivate and inform the pupils on the wide range of Fitness methods in practice, and the career opportunities available throughout the Industry.

S1 Extra-Curricular Fair / Extra-Curricular Reminder
St Luke’s hosted a successful S1 extracurricular fair in the games hall displaying all the exciting extended learning opportunities that are available. There was a wide range of activities displayed on a number of stalls from all subject areas across the school. Senior pupils offered advice and guidance about what each activity involved and in some cases even tasted like! There was an array of activities on offer from film, language, science, cookery and sports clubs to name a few.

Pupils are reminded of the extra-curricular programme on offer in PE where there is a broad range of activities available from team, individual and aesthetic sports.  Pupils are reminded to check the extra-curricular board for updates on clubs and future competitions matches.

Duke of Edinburgh Award

Twenty-three S3 Duke of Edinburgh pupils are nearing the end of their journey in achieving their Bronze award, and have shown real promise and interest in progressing on to the Silver award.  Please encourage your child to get involved.
S3 Outdoor Learning Residential Lochgoilhead 2016

The PE & Health faculty recently led a group of 34 third year pupils in a week long outdoor learning residential at the excellent Lochgoilhead Outdoor Centre in Argyll.  The pupils experienced a variety of challenging water and land based activities which focused on developing their leadership, team work and communication skills.  The pupils made an excellent impression on the Lochgoilhead staff and where praised for their outstanding enthusiasm and positively throughout all of the individual and team challenges.  The faculty are already looking forward to returning to Lochgoilhead with next year’s S3 cohort in early September 2017!   
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St Luke’s Young Chef of the Year Competition 2016 – The Bake-Off

In the style of the Great British Bake Off, 40 pupils from S4/ S5/S6 took part in the annual competition which is in its 9th Year at St Luke’s. The standard was high throughout and both Mary and Paul would have been proud of the results!  The competition ran from 8.45 am until 12.20 pm.  The technical challenge and the signature bake were 6 individual and decorated cupcakes and a Bakewell Tart.  
This was indeed challenging for the pupils as it involved a wide range of skills including accurate weighing and measuring, baking techniques and processes as well as judgement, organisational and time management skills.  Safety and hygiene skills were included in the final marking of the bakes.  The challenge certainly gave the pupils the opportunity to showcase their skills and abilities as well as their creativity and design talents.  
The winning plaque was awarded to Therese Kearins S5 who had achieved an SQA National 5 in Hospitality and is currently studying Practical Cake Craft at National Level 5 within Health and Food Technology Department under the experienced eye of Mrs Thomson.  The runners up were Nathan Cochran from S4 and Nicole McInnes S4.  
Therese certainly produced showstoppers for the event as did all the other pupils who took home a range of terrific baking.  The department will be running a Junior Young Chef of the Year Competition later in the session for S2 and S3.  We look forward to welcoming all pupils to take part.
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             The winning cakes.                                                 The winner and the runners up              

Practical Cake Craft
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Following a busy year the class produced some stunning cakes for their final assessment in June.  
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This session we have another enthusiastic group developing their skills in cake making and this week they have been making a cake for a baby and learning how to model sugar teddy bears, elephants and penguins.  Our next design challenge will be centred round Halloween and Bonfire Night.
SOCIAL SUBJECTS FACULTY

Auschwitz

On the 28th September, two of our S6 History students, Rebecca McPake and Bernadette McShane travelled to Auschwitz-Birkenau as part of the Holocaust Education Trust’s annual visit. Around 300 students from across Scotland took part in the trip, aimed at raising awareness of the themes of the Holocaust.  The girls will follow up their experience by giving a presentation to the whole school as part of Holocaust Memorial Day in January 2017.

Poppy Appeal 2016

S1 are going to be involved in producing a WW1 Trench Diary for a competition ending 11th November, the prize is a tablet.  Pupils will be selling poppies as part of this year’s Poppy Appeal.  A group of S1 pupils will be coordinating the awareness campaign this year.

Rights Respecting School

The RRS student team are in the process of completing the application for Level 1 accreditation to recognise the huge amount of work they have done in this area across the school.  They have worked hard to raise awareness of children’s rights including leading lessons and speaking at assemblies.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
Pope Benedict XVI Caritas award group

The Caritas award scheme is a nation-wide initiative which aims to build on the 2010 visit of Pope Benedict XVI to Scotland, by encouraging young people to deepen their faith and commitment to the life of the Church.  Last academic session, we were delighted to see forty pupils successfully achieve this coveted award and are delighted to announce that a similar number have enrolled for the scheme for the coming session. 

Chaplaincy team

The Chaplaincy team which is comprised of staff and pupils meets several times during the 
academic session. It has reconvened for the 2016-17 session and has been busy planning for the forthcoming Mass of St Luke as well as helping the delivery of the assembly programme.  The team will also be involved in supporting with the delivery of the highly successful Caritas programme.  From this October we will be joined by our new chaplain, Fr Joseph Balmer who is replacing Fr Paul Brady who has served our school community for the past few years. We are enormously grateful for his past efforts. 
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Vocations Awareness week 2016

The school community recently participated in Diocesan-wide events designed to heighten awareness of Vocations to the Priesthood and the Religious Life.  Among other activities, S6 pupils attended a highly successful Vocations conference in Cathedral Halls, Paisley.  As many of you may well know, Fr Matthew Carlin, who contributed to the afternoon session of this conference, was Ordained to the Priesthood on Thursday 30th June 2016 in St John’s Church, Barrhead.  He has now returned to Rome to complete his studies and hopes to return to the Diocese of Paisley in the summer of 2017 on a more permanent basis. 

Youth to Lourdes 2016

Senior school pupils Claire Robinson, Adam Canning, Ilona Geddes and Ciara Gaffney together with out-going DHT Mr McLean joined the annual Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes in July.  The pupils enjoyed the excellent opportunity to meet other young people from across the Diocese, assist with sick pilgrims as well as pray and reflect.  

World Youth Day Poland 2016

Former pupils Stephen McCool and Erin Moran, together with teachers Mr Jordan and Miss O’Donoghue joined the Paisley Diocesan group for the World Youth Day events in August.  The event, hosted in Poland, provided an exciting opportunity to gather with hundreds of thousands of other young Catholics from around the globe in faith and prayer with Pope Francis. 

Aid to the Church in Need Rally: Mass

There will be a mass for faith, hope and freedom on Wednesday 12th October at 7:00 pm at St Mirin’s Cathedral, Paisley for Aid to the Church in Need. The mass will be celebrated by Bishop Keenan and there will be an opportunity to meet with speakers who have suffered persecution for their faith afterwards. The school will be represented at this mass by teachers and senior pupils. 

Weekly Mass

Weekly Mass is celebrated by our school chaplain every Tuesday lunchtime at 12:20 pm. Please encourage your child to attend this very important aspect of our school life.   
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BUSINESS, TECHNOLOGY & ICT FACULTY  
Business and Enterprise

A number of S6 pupils are embarking on an exciting new project called “Orbit” where they will work alongside Industry experts to start their very own business. Mrs Sharkey and Mr Stevenson will act as Business Consultants to the pupils. 

BBC - MicroBit Kits

The school has recently acquired full class sets of a small but powerful fully programmable computer known as MicroBits.  These computer kits are being used by S1 to complete the national survey on young people’s eating habits – “The Big Food Survey”.  The will also be integrated into our S1 Technology courses to help pupils learn to programme and develop exciting projects.  

The HUB
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After a lot of extensive preparation work, we are delighted to announce that The Design and Technology department have secured SQA approval to present a “Skills For Work” award in Automotive Skills.  This will take place in our newly refurbished HUB centre.  To support the course delivery of a “Smart For Two Car” was donated by J&M Murdoch recycling, a Neilston Company, who are keen to support the local community and St. Luke’s.  We greatly appreciate this support and partnership.
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National 5 Graphics Award

We are delighted to announce that one of our pupils, Rachael Orr, has won the National 5 Graphics Award sponsored by the Scottish Technology Teachers’ Association, for her work in Graphic Communication.  This is a prestigious award which recognises the highest standards of Graphical Design in Scotland for pupils in S4.  Rachael will be accompanied by Mr. Ormond and also Miss Waddell at the award ceremony at Shawlands Academy on November 11th.  Well done to Rachael and her teachers.  

S1 and S2 clubs

The Business Department have set up an S1 and S2 Information Technology club which takes place every Monday and Tuesday.  This is a great opportunity for pupils to meet with friends and to develop their ICT skills to support their classwork. 
Curriculum Enrichment

As in previous years, we are looking forward to curricular excursions to support our BGE (Broad General Education) curriculum in S1 - S3.  S1 will be visiting Whitelee Windfarm.  This experience will translate to curriculum enrichment by supporting several curriculum areas such as Technology, Social Studies and Science. 
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LegoMindstorms

Last year the school was fortunate to win £1800.00 of LegoMindstorms equipment.  The equipment consists of components that allow pupils to build, programme, and operate robotic devices.  Miss Stevenson is currently organising an S1 club with a view to entering a national Lego Mindstorms competition in June 2017.  

TEXTBOOKS                    

If you have any textbooks from St. Luke’s High School at home, please return them to the appropriate Faculty as a matter of urgency, so that current students can take advantage of them.

EAST RENFREWSHIRE COUNCIL Working with ParentPay

This leaflet was sent out to all parents w/e 30th September, and details can be found on the school website.  The system is expected to be live for St Luke’s High School for school meals only from Thursday 13th October. 
RECOGNISING ACHIEVEMENT

Gaining recognition for the wide range of achievements can increase pupil confidence, raise their aspirations, improve motivation for learning and keep them engaged in education. It is important that we recognise and celebrate achievements in all contexts for learning, through:

• the ethos and life of the school as a community 

• curriculum areas and subjects 

• interdisciplinary learning 

• opportunities for personal achievement.

To help us gather this information on pupils’ personal achievements, I would ask you to follow the link below and provide any information regarding your child’s achievements outwith school:
https://getinvolved.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk/education/pupil-achievements. 

This link will remain live throughout session 2016-2017. You can add achievements as often as required by entering your child's name, class and details of their achievement.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
October
Tuesday
11
Parent Council AGM

Thursday
13
S5/6 Higher Drama Performance Night


Thursday
13
School closes for pupils 


Friday
14
In-Service Day 3


Monday
24
School re-opens


Mon-Friday
24-28
Cluster Financial Education Week

Tuesday
25
S3 BP Trading Challenge

November
Tuesday
1
Feast of All Saints

Mon-Friday
7-11
IDL – S2 Renewable Energies


Tuesday
8
Senior UKMT


Saturday
12
Rotary Youthspeaks Competition



Tuesday
15
Parent’s Evening for Fifth & Sixth Year


Tuesday
22
Parent Council Meeting


Monday
28
Cluster Transition St Andrew’s Ceilidh


Wednesday
30
IDL – St Andrew’s Day celebrations

December
Monday
5
Work Placements for Fourth Year Students

Monday
5-16
S4 Mock Assessments begin


Thursday
8
S1/S6 Panto Trip – The Tron


Mon/Tue
12-13
IDL - Ratatouille


Wednesday
14
“A Journey from Advent to Christmas”

Friday
19
S1-S3 Junior Christmas Dance


Wednesday
21
School closes 2.30 pm for Christmas holidays
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Celebration of Holy Mass for the Feast of St Luke, The Evangelist, and Mass of Thanksgiving to mark the Retirement of Mrs Patricia Scott, MBE, on Wednesday 5th October 2016.

A most sincere thank you to all pupils, staff, parents and carers, school and community partners, East Renfrewshire Council and Education Department, parishioners of St John’s and St Thomas’s Churches, who joined us for our annual Mass of St Luke and Thanksgiving Mass to mark my retirement from St Luke’s High School.  I was so honoured to receive a Diocesan Medal from Bishop John Keenan and to have all our School Chaplains present. 

It has been such a pleasure and privilege to be part of this wonderful school and community for the past 32 years.  I have been blessed by everyone’s trust and friendship to support me in doing my very best for our whole school community.

Thank you for the gifts, cards and best wishes that have been showered on me by so many.  St Luke’s will always be in my heart and I shall continue to pray that you all remain healthy, happy and enjoy great success in your lives.
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God bless,    
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P Scott

Headteacher
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Mhairi Shaw, Director of Education, East Renfrewshire Offices, 211 Main St, Barrhead, G78 1SY


[image: image28.jpg]


[image: image29.png]


[image: image30.jpg]


[image: image31.jpg]


[image: image32.jpg]


[image: image33.jpg]


[image: image34.png]/%Naé Scstt—



[image: image35.jpg]


